
January 1, 2015 [BLAKE NEWSLETTER - VOLUME 4, ISSUE 1 

 

Blake Newsletter 
Table of Contents 

1. Returning to Genealogy 

2. Family Tree Reconstruction 

3. The Surname Society 

4. Blake yDNA Study 

5. Lecture 

1. Returning to Genealogy 

When I first absented myself from genealogy in August I did not 

contemplate that my return would be so long coming. I intend to begin 

blogging once again by the end of January although perhaps earlier 

but I must now get back into a schedule which provides for the time to 

do my blogging. My back problems are much improved but I acquired a 

different insight whilst I was recovering. Although I enjoy genealogy, I 

do not want to return to doing that on the somewhat full time basis 

that I was involved in before my fall. I do want to get all the wills 

transcribed and published but my desire to do so in a rapid fashion is 

diminishing. I do want to get into family tree reconstruction and this 

desire has increased during the time spent away from the computer. I 

hope that everyone had a most pleasant holiday season, ours was a 

very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to everyone. 

2. Family Tree Reconstruction 

I continue very interested in Family Tree Reconstruction and I am also 

continuing to look at Cornwall and the Blake families there. I have not 

done any work on this since August so will begin fresh in the New 

Year. I am assisted in that regard with the incredibly valuable work of 

the On Line Parish Clerks scheme for Cornwall and their online 

database. http://www.cornwall-opc.org/ 
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3. The Surname Society 

I continue involved in The Surname Society as the Newsletter Editor 

and the next issue will be 1st February 2015. Included in this issue will 

be an article on Palaeography and Wills with the Blake wills being 

used as an example by me. We have 204 members from around the 

world and grow a little more each day/week. There are 678 names 

registered with us and I have registered Blake but only those with 

roots in Hampshire, England. Anyone is welcomed to join and register 

their particular surname interest and in a limited fashion if you so 

desire. We did consider having it free but would then have had to ask 

for donations to support the website and needed software. At £5 per 

year it is fairly inexpensive and we plan to offer a lot more than that in 

value in return.  

4. Blake yDNA study 

No particular news on the Blake yDNA study and I continue to be quite 

interested in Family Finder as a way to include people who have joined 

our study who have either a female Blake line or are descendant of a 

female Blake line having thus a yDNA in another line. I do think that 

autosomal (Family Finder) DNA is probably more of the future of DNA 

studies although yDNA continues to be the best means of matching 

your Blake line back in time.  

5. Lecture 

I will be giving a lecture (my last!) to the local Branch of the Ontario 

Genealogical Society here in Ottawa, Canada 24 January 2015. The 

topic will be one name studies and one place studies and how to use 

these sites to aid you in your genealogical studies. 

 

Elizabeth Kipp (kippeeb@rogers.com)  

 


